
MEMORANDUM 
 
July 8, 2014 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Commission 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
              
FROM:  Tom Moran, Utilities Director 

Sarah B. Kirkland, Utilities Projects Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Engineering Services for the SR 60 Westerly Water and Sanitary Force Main  
 
SYNOPSIS: The approval of the contract authorizes Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. to provide 

engineering services for the SR 60 westerly water and sewer force main route extension 
for $394,639.30. 

                 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the City Commission take the following action: 
 

1. Approve the contract with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for $394,639.30.  
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute the appropriate documents on behalf of the City regarding 
this service. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
In an attempt to expand the city’s utilities system westward towards the limits of the City’s utility service 
area boundary, several factors had to be considered prior to development and construction of those 
utilities.  The commission approved at its December 17, 2013 city commission meeting to enter into a 
contract with Kimley-Horn & Associates to perform a preliminary route analysis to determine the most cost 
effective route.  This contract allowed Kimley-Horn & Associates the opportunity to work with staff to 
determine future water and wastewater demand estimates, identify up to three possible routes (to be 
determined by city staff), preliminary pipe size determination, and lift station and booster station sizing and 
location.  The engineering staff assigned to the project, from Kimley-Horn & Associates brought before the 
commission on June 3, 2014 the results of the route analysis to seek additional commission direction.  It 
was at this time that the commission recommended that the project was to continue forward and in depth 
engineering and design should take place. 
 
Staff, therefore, recommends the City Commission to approve the contract with Kimley-Horn and 
Associates, Inc. for $394,639.30, and authorize the City Manager to execute the appropriate documents 
on the City’s behalf in regards to this service. 
 
OPTIONS 
 
Choose not to approve the contract with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for the engineering and 
possibly miss any opportunity for development of the SR 60 West corridor. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
$575,000.00 is in the FY’2013-2014 Capital Improvements Budget for the engineering services for the 
facilitation of this westward expansion. 
 
ATTACHMENTS  
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. contract  
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